HORLEY TOWN COUNCIL

Finance & General Purposes Committee

Minutes of a meeting of the above-named Committee held at the Albert Rooms, Albert Road, Horley on Tuesday 25 November 2014 at 7.30 p.m.


Present:
Cllr R Sherwin – Chairman


J Baird, R Bethell, M George, M Goldsmith, D Jackson, 
Simon Marshall and R Olliver 

In Attendance:
Alan Jones – Town Clerk  


C Fenton – Deputy Town Clerk



R Cavanagh – Finance Officer




M Botcherby – member of the public

F 3532

Apologies and Reasons for Absence



RESOLVED: that the apologies of Cllrs Samantha Marshall, M Miller and 
D Powell 
be accepted, for reasons as specified in the Attendance 
Register. 
(Cllr M Robinson was absent.)                   
F 3533

Declarations of Interest 


Cllr Baird declared a non-pecuniary interest in the Website Enhancements 
item.



RESOLVED:  noted.
F 3534

Dispensations 

There were no requests for Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests.


RESOLVED:  noted.
F 3535

Public Forum


 
One member of public was present however no questions were raised.


RESOLVED:  noted.
F 3536

Approval of Minutes


Finance & General Purposes Committee, 30 September 2014
The minutes of the above meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee were presented for confirmation by Committee members and signature by the Committee Chairman.


RESOLVED:  that the minutes of the above meeting of the Finance & 


General Purposes Committee, including all confidential items, be 


approved.


Damage to Height Barrier at former Horley Anderson Car Park

F 3537

The Clerk explained that it was unlikely that Aviva, the Town Council’s 


insurers, would pursue the claim to recover costs from the insurers of the 


company responsible for the damage, especially as the vehicle registration 


number was not available.  Members suggested that the Town Council 


contact the company directly. 


RESOLVED:  that the Clerk write to the company responsible for the 


damage. 
F 3538
The Clerk advised that there had subsequently been further damage to the height barrier, caused by a second vehicle, however on this occasion a minor repair had been carried out by a Town Council contractor.


RESOLVED:  noted.

F 3539

Horses at Emlyn Meadows


The Clerk advised members that the Police had arranged the removal of the larger pony from the site. It was believed that two or three horses were still in the field however they were no longer escaping onto Emlyn Meadows.  Legal letters had been sent to the three Charities who owned the field, on behalf of the Town Council, and the RSPCA Property Surveyor had responded that the three Charities would make payment of the sum of £1,780.80 (VAT inclusive) directly to the Town Council.  (All three charities have already paid their share of the repair costs.)  The Charities had employed Solicitors to serve a Torts Notice on parties believed to own horses left in the field and Enquiry Agents had been appointed to obtain details of the remaining owner.  It was believed that the field may be ploughed once the remaining horses had been removed.

RESOLVED:  noted.
F 3540

Audit Matters  


RESOLVED: that the Councillors’ Audit Certificate for September and 
October 2014 and Clerk’s responses (where applicable), be received.  (A 
copy is appended.) 

Interim Internal Audit Report No 1 2014-2015
F 3541
RESOLVED:  that the report be received.  (A copy is appended.)

F 3542
RESOLVED:  that the Standing Orders Sub-Committee meet in 
January/February 2015 to review the Town Council’s Financial 
Regulations and Standing Orders 


F 3543
Financial Reports for September 2014

RESOLVED: that the following reports, as appended to these minutes, 
be approved:


i)
Bank Reconciliations


ii)
Summary of Receipts and Payments Compared with Estimates

iii)
Receipts List totalling £165,689.99 plus VAT (£165,706.99) 


(includes Precept payment of £146,771 from Reigate & Banstead)

iv)
Payments List totalling £22,907.60 plus VAT (£24,393.56)
F 3544
Financial Reports for October 2014

RESOLVED: that the following reports, as appended to these minutes, 
be approved:


i)
Bank Reconciliations


ii)
Summary of Receipts and Payments Compared with Estimates

iii)
Receipts List totalling £12,678.15 plus VAT (£21,972.10)



(includes £9,293.45 VAT refund from HMRC) 




iv)
Payments List totalling £40,151.27 plus VAT (£44,448.36)
F 3545
Borough Standards Committee 


Members were advised that no meetings had taken place.

RESOLVED:  noted.
F 3546
Communications Sub-Committee


Members were updated on the recent meeting of the Sub-Committee, where 
there had, in particular, been further discussion about the future format of the 
Town Council’s newsletter. Members had recommended that a monthly 
electronic newsletter be produced using “Mailchimp”, a free web-based 
application and that this be sent out to residents, whose email addresses were 
known to the Town Council.  The existing Horley Highlights would continue to 
be produced once or twice a year.  (Minutes of the Sub-Committee meeting 
are appended.)

RESOLVED:  that an electronic newsletter be sent out on a trial basis, in 
December, to a selected number of recipients.
F 3547
Transfer of Langshott Allotments

The Clerk confirmed that the legal transfer of the allotments site to the Town 
Council was complete.  A site meeting was to take place with a representative 
from Barratt homes the following day, to agree the final preparation of the site, 
prior to the plots being allocated to tenants.


RESOLVED:  noted.
F 3548
Surrey Association of Local Councils (Surrey ALC)

& National Association of Local Councils (NALC)

Cllr Olliver reported that he had attended the joint conference and Annual Meeting of Surrey ALC Ltd in October, along with Cllr George and Cllr Samantha Marshall.  Members congratulated Cllr Oliver on his appointment as Surrey ALC Chairman.

RESOLVED:  noted.

F 3549
Surrey County Council Pension Fund

The Clerk advised that the payment of £35,000, to reduce the Pensions deficit of £94,000, would be made in early December.

RESOLVED:  noted.

F 3550
Horley Project Requirements

The Clerk advised that, following the initial brainstorming session, he had updated the list of potential projects to reflect comments made.  It was noted that, as a result of the recent Liaison Meeting, other projects may be added.  Members agreed that a further joint meeting with Borough and County Councillors be held in February 2015.

RESOLVED:  noted.

F 3551
Council Tax Support Grant


Members were advised that confirmation had been given at the recent Liaison Meeting that the same level of the Grant would be paid in 2015/2016 as had been paid in 2014/2015 (£20,841).  A letter was awaited from the Borough Council confirming this.  The amount was then likely to be reduced annually.   Cllr George told members that the amount allocated for Council Tax Support Grant was not separately identified in the funding received by the Borough Council from Central Government.  Cllr Olliver confirmed that NALC was continuing to put pressure on the Government to make the payment of the Grant compulsory, rather than discretionary.

RESOLVED:  noted. 
F 3552
Christmas Lights 2014


It was noted that the Town Council had made a donation of £250 to the Horley Association of Traders’ Christmas Lights fund.

RESOLVED:  that the donation be approved.


Remembrance Services 2014

F 3553
Members reviewed the recent services.  They agreed that, in the light of the very large numbers attending the service at the Memorial Gardens on Remembrance Sunday, extra assistance may need to be offered to the Royal British Legion to help the event run smoothly so that, for example, younger children from youth organisations are able to be positioned so that they can fully participate in the Service.  The Clerk agreed to make these points known to the Branch Secretary.


RESOLVED;  noted

F 3554
It was noted that an additional event, organised by the Borough Council, had been held in the Memorial Gardens on 11th November, when schoolchildren had read out poems, as well as the names of those who had been killed in action.  The Clerk suggested that, should this become an annual event, then it may be advantageous to have the Town Council’s public address system in place. Cllr George suggested that consideration could be given to holding the Two Minutes Silence in the Memorial Gardens, rather than in the town centre.

RESOLVED:  noted.

F 3555
Town Guide 2015 / 2016


The Clerk advised that MAD Ideas, the company responsible for the last four editions of the Horley Town Guide, had declined to put forward a quotation for the 2015 / 2016 edition.  He added that he had, however, been in contact with other companies who would be prepared to produce a town guide free of charge and deliver to all households in Horley, using Royal Mail for the deliveries.  An electronic version would also be produced.  Cllr George questioned whether it was necessary to deliver the guide to all households, however Cllr Baird was of the opinion that, if there were no costs involved, then there was no reason not to deliver the guide to everyone in Horley.  After further discussion the following was resolved:


RESOLVED:

i) that the matter be re-considered by the Communications Sub-Committee, prior  to any further consideration by this Committee.
ii) that a letter of thanks be sent to MAD Ideas for their dedication and effort during recent years.
F 3556
I T Support Contract


RESOLVED:  that continuation of the contract with Micro Maintenance Ltd, at an annual cost of £1,800 plus VAT, be approved.
F 3557
Purchase of replacement iPad

RESOLVED:  that the purchase of an iPad Air 2 plus covers, for the sum of £433.99 plus VAT, be approved.
F 3558
Purchase of Portable Recorder


The Clerk advised that, as it was now permissible for members of the public to make recordings of meetings, many Councils had elected to record their own versions of their meetings, which would be kept for legal purposes.  Members agreed that a portable recorder be purchased, for use at meetings.

RESOLVED:  that the purchase of a portable recorder, for the sum of £83.21 plus VAT, be approved.
F 3559
Website Enhancements


RESOLVED:  that the quotation from Jarrett & Lam Consulting, for improvements to the website totalling £600 plus VAT, be approved. (From I T budget.)

F 3560
Former Horley Anderson Centre and Car Park –

Surrender of Underlease and Deed of Variation to Headlease


The Clerk confirmed that the paperwork had been agreed and would be engrossed and sent to the parties for signature.  It was noted that the car park had been re-lined and the potholes filled.

RESOLVED:  noted.
F 3561
Memorial Seat at Riverside Garden Park


RESOLVED:  that the request from a local resident to place a memorial seat at Riverside Garden Park be approved.


Improvements to Innes Pavilion

F 3562
RESOLVED:  that the quotation from L&C Electrical Installations to supply and install new light fittings in the changing room corridor areas, for the total sum of £430.48 plus VAT, be approved.  (The Clerk to enquire whether LED bulbs would be appropriate.)
F 3563
The Clerk explained that he was currently seeking quotations for the installation of a disabled toilet at the Pavilion and added that various options were being considered.


RESOLVED:  that the matter be considered at a future meeting, following receipt of all quotations.
F 3564
Request for Funding


Members considered a request for funding from a local athlete.


RESOLVED:  that the request be forwarded to Smith’s Charity and the Community Foundation for Surrey, for their consideration.

F 3565
Diary Dates


RESOLVED:  that forthcoming events be noted, in particular the Local Transport Presentation on 2 December and Carol Service & Hospitality on 13 December.
F 3566
Confidential Business


RESOLVED:  that, “in view of the special or confidential nature of the business about to be transacted, it is advisable in the public interest that the press and public be excluded and that they be instructed to withdraw.”
F 3567
Estimates and Precept 2015/2016
CONFIDENTIAL


Members considered estimates and Precept requirements for 2015/2016 and agreed a recommendation to be made to Full Council on 16 December 2014.

RESOLVED:  noted.


Meeting closed at 9.25 pm.  

Date of next meeting: 20 January 2014

CONFIDENTIAL


Finance & General Purposes Committee, 25 November 2014

F 3567
Estimates and Precept 2015/2016



Members considered estimates and Precept requirements for 2015/2016.  The Committee Chairman explained that his calculations gave a 0% increase over the next three years although, beyond May 2015 Council Tax levels and expenditure would be decided by the new Administration.  The £35,000 which would be received in 2015, as a result of the Double Taxation Agreement, had been put into earmarked funds and could be used in subsequent years to mitigate increases.  A sum of £25,000 had been included for projects in 2015/2016, which included an amount of approximately £10,000 to demolish the former Scout Hut at Michael Crescent Centenary Park.  The amount included for projects in 2016/2017 was £60,000 and in 2017/2018 was £43,000. The addition of 267 new households had also generated extra income.  Cllr Olliver recorded his thanks for Cllr Sherwin’s hard work and effort and said that he was delighted that the Town Council would be able to consider significant projects for the local community.  After further discussion the following was recommended:

RECOMMEND:  that a 0% increase in Precept for 2015/2016 be recommended for consideration by Full Council on 16 December 2014.
